
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Health Matters Newsletter 

  July 14, 2017 
 

Today’s Health Matters Includes: 

 

• Meeting Schedule 

• Community Meetings and Events 

• Local Data- Island Health Releases Local Health 
Area Profiles 

• Co-op Student Opportunity for Airshed 
Roundtable 

• Tamarack Fall Institute 

• Koksilah Music Festival Seeking Billets for 
Performers 

• Cowichan District Hospital Foundation Fund Raiser 

 

 

A sunset kayaking paddle in Cowichan Bay is a great way to end a day!  The new Kayak launch 

is simply the best. 

 
Our Cowichan- Network Member Meetings-  
✓ Next Admin Committee Meeting- To be determined, 4:30-6:30   
✓ Next Our Cowichan Network Meeting at September 14 Ramada Silver Bridge.  Light dinner at 

5:15 pm Meeting starts at 5:45 pm.   

 
Community Events- Meetings 

• Community Response Team Meeting July 20, 9 am-11am Meeting Room 213 at the CVRD 

• EPIC-Community Steering Committee July 20, 12:00 pm to 1:00 pm Ladysmith Community 
Health Centre Lower meeting room (Then moving to Duncan 2:00 pm-4:00 pm) Ts’i’ts’uwatul 
‘Lelum 5755 Allenby Road- Duncan, BC 
 

 



1. Local Data and or Research- New LHA data Available for Cowichan, 

Ladysmith and Lake Cowichan   go to Local Health Area Profiles - Island Health 

www.viha.ca/mho/stats/lha_profiles.htmIsland Health has fourteen local health areas (LHAs) – these are 

geographic areas defined by the Ministry of Health. The LHA Profiles provide information on things  

 

 
 

 
 

ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES CO-OP STUDENT  
ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES DIVISION 

 
(CO-OP STUDENT - TEMPORARY POSITION) 

 
Position:  A temporary Environmental Services Co-Op Student position is available for the fall of 
2017 in the Environmental Services Division within the Engineering Services Department at the 
Cowichan Valley Regional District.  Reporting to the Manager, Environmental Services, the co-op 
student will assist the division in developing a long term airshed engagement and communications 
strategy for the region in support of the Region’s airshed strategy and multi stakeholder group.  
This position will assist Division staff and partnering organizations with a range of activities which 
may include but is not limited to: developing a communications roadmap, strategy and supporting 
materials; implementing components of the strategy where possible; hosting and participating in 
engagement activities with stakeholders; developing communications and outreach 
materials; performing research and compiling information; field investigations; and, report writing.  
Information related to the Regional Airshed Strategy can be found at www.cvrd.bc.ca/air. 
 
Qualifications:  Preferred candidates are enrolled in upper level communications, business 
marketing or related field.  Preference will be given to candidates with knowledge and experience 
in communications writing, report writing, journalism, social marketing, community consultation, 
community planning, environmental master planning, environmental resource management, 
performing research, public speaking and facilitating discussions and creating positive social 
impact.  A valid Class 5 BC Driver’s License, First Aid with CPR Certificate as well as a 
satisfactory criminal record check and driver’s abstract are required. The successful candidate 
will possess: effective verbal and written communication skills, social media skills; effective 
interpersonal skills including working well with subject area specialists and the general public; the 
ability to multi-task and work independently with minimal supervision; and, proficiency with 
Microsoft Office. 
 
Hours of Work:  This position is available for a period of 16 weeks commencing in the fall of 2017 
with a flexible start date, subject to funding.  Hours of work are 35 hours per week, Monday to 
Friday. 
 
Salary: This temporary position is unionized (CUPE Local 358), and is compensated at 
$20.62 per hour (July 1, 2016 rate).  Additionally, this position will receive 14% in lieu of benefits, 
statutory holidays and vacation, bringing the compensation to $23.50 per hour. 
 

http://www.viha.ca/mho/stats/lha_profiles.htm
http://www.cvrd.bc.ca/air


Applications:  Qualified applicants are invited to submit a cover letter of application, a resume 
and a driver’s abstract, in confidence, clearly quoting Competition ES17066-E by 4:30 p.m. on 
July 28, 2017 to the Human Resources Division at hr@cvrd.bc.ca in MSWord or pdf format, or to 
175 Ingram Street, DUNCAN BC,  V9L 1N8, or by fax to (250)746-2522.  To obtain your driver’s 
abstract call ICBC at no cost at 1-800-950-1498 and have your driver’s license ready.   
 
Posted:  July 6, 2017 

 

 

Tamarack Community of Change Institute 

In the lead up to our annual Community Change Institute taking place in the fall, we are releasing a 
series of papers, designed to focus your thinking and explore new ideas in the core areas of community 
change. A new paper will be released every few weeks and the line-up covers the topics: 

• Community Engagement 
• Building Trust when Working Collaboratively 
• Shifting thinking about Collaborative Leadership 
• Evaluating Community Impact 
• Community Innovation through Design Thinking 

We see our role in your learning journey kind of like a lighthouse – we scan the field for new ideas, we 
shine a light on powerful stories, and we help you navigate through your unknowns. The complex nature 
of community change means that a lot of our work takes place in environments that are unchartered. 
Consider these papers as some rays of guiding light. 

The first paper, written by our Director of Engagement, Lisa Attygalle, is titled ‘The Context Experts’ and 
discusses how to increase the authenticity of community engagement and eradicate tokenistic 
community engagement through the meaningful involvement of context experts. It includes three real-
life stories of authentic engagement, and features six lessons to consider when designing community 
engagement processes. 

Read the paper 

This series of papers will culminate at the Community Change Institute – a five day learning experience 
focused on the theme of Cities of the Future: Co-Creating Tomorrow, that offers a blend of inspiring 
keynotes, workshops, hands-on tools, and city experiences with a focus on creativity and learning. The 
gathering is taking place in Vancouver, BC from September 25-29, and will bring over 200 people 
together who are working towards positive community change from across Canada, the United States 
and internationally. This event is the highlight of our year. We hope you can join us there. 

We can’t stand still in this work; we need to constantly be looking for new ideas and challenging our 
assumptions. During the Community Change Institute we will go deep, and based on feedback from past 
participants, your learning will be immense. If you have any questions, please reach out to Natasha 
(natasha@tamarackcommunity.ca). If you’re working on getting approval to attend, you can hold your 
seat here. 

mailto:hr@cvrd.bc.ca
http://www.tamarackcommunity.ca/e1t/c/*W454MM06675W2W7Bnm107zT0Ms0/*N4zbtxjxHC22W5qjVc-7d86m60/5/f18dQhb0SbTS8XJ8dWW95YkS72qwv2rMK0n-c60fqpVf5fhC57mvC2W1BQYg06xSPPqW3CRrXY83C23PW8mJ8Wn83P5HjW7tFlz18lphlHW8mrVrH7b9K0dW7JL8RF9bTNXYW954KlM4P0Yt6W2c4Ktp2t4CPrV6KHt919kZmYW8h9kKF1KlZ3VW2KDbdJ1v14y7N2SwjxDPz7-NW2StQ5c6FgYFWN2JDZKm2H95tW24qljt3jxWlJW3VVkFJ4LG55JW3yZDDx6nBZ-ZW4rVVfb5TbD7YW3dNTJC6JTfM1W51zV1z68Dg5wW2JwczB6R6gyNW4VDl3n4t_bT3W32L44z5Tf7BYW4ydh0F2BgpGwW5kh3mW4ZFzYWW3LQS6s6b0TcHW6H15ZW3CffxXW42wlt32L9-HZW7k-2C-3m2qZ_N3s79bKrX3l1W6VzRKM5Zbqr7W1x2wqt7d0j5wMYg2jSYp2LKW17fC3z7mt3V-W3nw5K67GXqkMW7LJRnp2TvMQtN1VwdlZQz8bcW2NZ2Zy6jKhC-W73yKD270RWKGf1yF1jZ11
http://www.tamarackcommunity.ca/e1t/c/*W454MM06675W2W7Bnm107zT0Ms0/*Vl9k_26lRGr-W46SdGl8534XK0/5/f18dQhb0S2C57w36tbV1140534f6gSW2nPlrY2xjgVbW573XbR2Sbc3BW5Tm9tf1K_NNbW5JlSk96znL3bW37znM23NSmSjW7cTT-v4qFhmqN6X-w5W9B6fcW95vbMC81RsfVW8hGkGY94fxg2W1sYkVh7ldMdBN2jcYsRbNdHLN5WgkTdK7Y6dW6yldmv8MrrFFMpZpKn1tKcqW18bk8S6Z3Yx-Vs1wc72s7YgBN6435FhlgY8TW5X3sZK2qNkP9W3qcHY65gh63-V96-8R5FZvjrW2rPzz03mQ5TMN4J7N0SSS0ttMGkZY_NqS8qW45D58x50NStNW9l7dvs12b252N491tvLjr8lwW8HvsG21tb7jkW2w0Xm25Nm0KkW5-5Q-F3gljC4W6QTmWc57V9Y2W5zCjlg7-5L8sW2rGsv_6qV_C2W59phzm8nDb3zW8Zkwz-8fbDNJW78fLc83b2-SfW5c3l2S6bL2fdV2JTfr13W8xSW3Z_CcF6hGXFmW7dQ-m88pgtZvW4s9jV63C6DZ6W2P4QXR3gSTM_W2FzsYJ59jy3NW7dqMN82khbDtW3vhSH_8t5LnhW8DcDpV1YyvvwW9cbYHr74nZk0W1FyHNl64CBR2f5n2LtT04
http://www.tamarackcommunity.ca/e1t/c/*W454MM06675W2W7Bnm107zT0Ms0/*W4YgM7k4xYTCqN551B6Q4Lv0m0/5/f18dQhb0S8369c-kQvW8TNc9M4T_wC2N1q0NYqd0vRPVscJYk1SddPTW53DQ4N5nJfJlW8XRf6c52nm-7W8Zj8XJ8YrnSzW3CkLnr1TGjcNW9gr8_R9dSlS6W7N31vM7JDfkvW8mnnJz9dH4PkW5hc4lD1h4Mq8N6W3RClGNv7cW5XW6Jl60gwK0W1nBSHj7SSQLHW7JSRj87CyfF1W68F2yg7d-tJnVQJ99n8tszB7VWyqKC27nVRpW6sP2cv9dSndHW1grV0b7swQ-CW8hS2967bj20MW2m6XN03M3Kx5W60Rkbl7kV04FW3m2nZf53X_ZpW52Ylfx3_8mplW9fgwMT4fdf_vW6YydnR3nvypXW4MGbh284zlWnW7KKjqh1C2FbVV5829p7x6dCYW3mCtC92KCV3TW1CjtpC3n5gT6W6B7l_54cdqJfW32pRbT7Jdl3NW3pNzCx5M07z3W2dkMfx5LmwlRW6zfMnf77d9VTW13L4VZ3MYtL8W4Hrzwj45Ly2MVkwRPg8rXRG-W7t4Zb-7lYfZ7W2VvHFr1vwKfgW7TPQJb3xxDzQVJhr_v8BhrsQW8HBPlc1TKh98W46p5VR5D-sD0VHDCgW6_SmgZW4L1MmL4JXQH_V1mzt24kZGg8103
http://www.tamarackcommunity.ca/e1t/c/*W454MM06675W2W7Bnm107zT0Ms0/*W7fmkX274Z-0nN6P4pXQNm3CS0/5/f18dQhb0SbTS8XJ8dWW95YkS72qwv2rMK0n-c60fqpVf5fhC57mvC2W1BQYg06xSPPqW3CRrXY83C23PW8mJ8Wn83P5HjW7tFlz18lphlHW8mrVrH7b9K0dW7JL8RF9bTNXYW954KlM4P0Yt6W2c4Ktp2t4CPrV6KHt919kZmYW8h9kKF1KlZ3VW2KDbdJ1v14y7N2SwjxDPz7-NW2StQ5c6FgYFWN2JDZKm2H95tW24qljt3jxWlJW3VVkFJ4LG55JW3yZDDx6n6WlFW6gnsF94mZbyWW3vTD6W3MrDGZW2xZ5z866vfQFW3W7Mr76cY9ySW4pJKL73KpMWZW4Df4yH6mY7H-W5JbGjQ2zSzfWW2pzr7b45M9GWW6n988y4q9vXGW2mH_hS2TY4vpW6Zxt7P6HnnrtW7k-2C-3m2qZ_N3s79bKrX3l1W6VzRKM5Zbqr7W1x2wqt7d0j5wMYg2jSYp2LKW17fC3z7mt3V-W3nw5K67GXqkMW7LJRnp2TvMQtN1VwdlZQz8bcW2NZ2Zy6jKhC-W73D2q470RWL_f3yq0X111
http://www.tamarackcommunity.ca/e1t/c/*W454MM06675W2W7Bnm107zT0Ms0/*W7PpGpJ33ZxNFW8kTS-R5YjhXp0/5/f18dQhb0SbTS8XJ8dWW95YkS72qwv2rMK0n-c60fqpVf5fhC57mvC2W1BQYg06xSPPqW3CRrXY83C23PW8mJ8Wn83P5HjW7tFlz18lphlHW8mrVrH7b9K0dW7JL8RF9bTNXYW954KlM4P0Yt6W2c4Ktp2t4CPrV6KHt919kZmYW8h9kKF1KlZ3VW2KDbdJ1v14y7N2SwjxDPz7-NW2StQ5c6FgYFWN2JDZKm2H95tW24qljt3jxWlJW3VVkFJ4LG55JW3yZDDx2yk5bMW2ZgV7-4l5K34W5yns265TkgB6W3HGlxw5kxtg3W6bvJB23JTf7QW516KG4705FDyW5Z2-893TtC2cW2y3N7C5G6h1fW2HBgVV2Z5gScW6vKq6c45BQZ8W2-zW0p3g73C6W2D0VsM3CD6YyW7k-2C-3m2qZ_N3s79bKrX3l1W6VzRKM5Zbqr7W1x2wqt7d0j5wMYg2jSYp2LKW17fC3z7mt3V-W3nw5K67GXqkMW7LJRnp2TvMQtN1VwdlZQz8bcW2NZ2Zy6jKhC-W73Bnwz70RWHTdt_0qQ11
http://www.tamarackcommunity.ca/e1t/c/*W454MM06675W2W7Bnm107zT0Ms0/*W19MCk_5rpjW3W3xPhF028hLff0/5/f18dQhb0SbTQ8XJ9RdW95YkS72qwv2rMK0n-c60fqpVf5cVM57mvC2W1BQYg06xSPPqW3CRrXY83C23PW8mJ8Wn83P5HjW7tFlz18lphlHW8mrVrH7b9K0dW7JL8V094q9tFVNpLJ083_PyqW834DLz8XWrk1V6rKrw1h4y6BW2W6x8q31lk1hW5Vd5jz2_1lbgW5rcZX12-294gW5J0bHm1y7l3tW5F_2Jd3XsqW0N5pfw1S5llWTW46wRd26G2lbzN7NMdQN4cNXyW75WRHJ55DClMW1RNWW47NxJT4W8g-54Q1zrF-PW6cwZNy5f66RPN6r9wCg1Mz15W7P7XbV4md3qrW61kLqc5h4jKcW4nNwP05y7zrtW7s2CyJ6q1SnzW5h19NF55frLFW7sH2923N_wW9W7VPzgL85GHH-W5gSHY56H5W1XN6WglpqVR6H2W4q1Pz52wjqzrW306tkM54WLkDW1WvF261TNJ4yW2gwCCM5mRgWyW6M_PSV5-KZP5W66jbrM5K_wxbW3P-BFL1G4rkfW5yVJrt3gjKlyW4Q-5SV4HzlYpf5k0NRG11
http://www.tamarackcommunity.ca/e1t/c/*W454MM06675W2W7Bnm107zT0Ms0/*W19MCk_5rpjW3W3xPhF028hLff0/5/f18dQhb0SbTQ8XJ9RdW95YkS72qwv2rMK0n-c60fqpVf5cVM57mvC2W1BQYg06xSPPqW3CRrXY83C23PW8mJ8Wn83P5HjW7tFlz18lphlHW8mrVrH7b9K0dW7JL8V094q9tFVNpLJ083_PyqW834DLz8XWrk1V6rKrw1h4y6BW2W6x8q31lk1hW5Vd5jz2_1lbgW5rcZX12-294gW5J0bHm1y7l3tW5F_2Jd3XsqW0N5pfw1S5llWTW46wRd26G2lbzN7NMdQN4cNXyW75WRHJ55DClMW1RNWW47NxJT4W8g-54Q1zrF-PW6cwZNy5f66RPN6r9wCg1Mz15W7P7XbV4md3qrW61kLqc5h4jKcW4nNwP05y7zrtW7s2CyJ6q1SnzW5h19NF55frLFW7sH2923N_wW9W7VPzgL85GHH-W5gSHY56H5W1XN6WglpqVR6H2W4q1Pz52wjqzrW306tkM54WLkDW1WvF261TNJ4yW2gwCCM5mRgWyW6M_PSV5-KZP5W66jbrM5K_wxbW3P-BFL1G4rkfW5yVJrt3gjKlyW4Q-5SV4HzlYpf5k0NRG11


keep your eyes peeled for the next paper and all the best in your learning journey. 

Sincerely, 

Liz Weaver 
Vice President and Director 
Tamarack Institute 

 

Koksilah Music Festival Seeking Billets for Performers 

We are looking for billets for performers and speakers at the Koksilah Music Festival, Sept 8-10th at 
Providence Farm.  We would like to make sure our out-of-town performers are put up in safe, 
welcoming, tolerant homes.  Please only circulate this to folks who you know and trust.  Don't post on 
message boards or send out to mailing lists. Some of our performers need only one sleeping space, 
others are full bands who may need sleeping spaces for 6!  Let us know what you have available. 

Check us out at koksilahfestival.com if you haven't already.  The festival is a fundraiser for local 
grassroots indigenous resurgence projects.  Performers are playing for minimal remuneration and 
organizers are all volunteer. 
 If you have space to offer, please let us know.  Send an email to koksilahfestival@gmail.com with "Billet 
Offered" in the subject line to make it real easy for us.  Include the following information please: 
 
General description of the space, sleeping arrangements, and the people the guests will be sharing 
space with.  Please include the following information at least: 

Number of beds offered and a description of the arrangement 
Washroom info - shared? 
Accessibility info 
Pets at house 
Pets allowed? 
Street Address/Instructions to Suite/House 
Email Address 
Phone Number 
Dates Available 
Any other relevant info 
 
We will contact folks who offer spaces individually to ensure compatibility and then put you in touch 
with the performers nearer to the festival date.  Thank you so much for helping!  Hope to see you at the 
festival! 

Koksilah Festival Collective 

 

http://koksilahfestival.com/
mailto:koksilahfestival@gmail.com


 

 
 

 
Do you have something to share? 

Send it to cindylisecchn@shaw.ca and it will be included in the weekly 

Health Matters Newsletters 
 
 

mailto:cindylisecchn@shaw.ca

